HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 21, 2023 – 6:00 P.M.

GREAT HALL
--------------------------------------------------------------

The Board opened the meeting in public session at 6:00 p.m. with Selectmen John Bruno, Jonathan Selig and Naja R. Nessralla present.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The Board as well as those attending today’s meeting stood to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

The following business was discussed:

DISCUSSIONS

Acceptance of $600,000 in Grant Funding from Plymouth County for Water Dept. Upgrades
Jared Valenzola from the Plymouth County Water Department presented the town with a check for $600,000.  These funds are for repairs to the water treatment plan.  The money consists of funds from ARPA and the CARES act. The Board thanked them for all their work to get Halifax these funds. 
SCHEDULED APPOINTMENTS
Finance Committee - Discuss & Vote on Proposed Changes to the W&P Bylaw
The Wage and Personal study has come to a conclusion and Haddad presented the results to both the Board of Selectmen and Finance Committee.  GovHR evaluated through questionnaires about positions and comparable communities.  One of the recommendations was to have the range from the minimum Grade to the maximum Grade be a 35% increase.  The town currently uses a 6 Step system but is recommending changing to 12 Steps.  Another change was to retitle the Secretary positions to Office Administrators or Executive Assistants.  The increase in pay to the current employees is about $125,000, which Haddad says we can absorb for this year, if the townspeople vote to approve this. 

Moved by Bruno and seconded by Selig, the board unanimously voted to accept the compensation and classification plan as proposed with implantation plan with the discussed changes. 
Wendy Grieco – Appointment to the Beautification Committee 
Ms. Grieco has expressed interest in serving on the Beautification Committee.  She has been a resident for 18 years and has volunteered at the elementary school.  She has no issues with making the time and volunteering.  She has met with the committee, and they are recommending that the Board appoint her.

Moved by Bruno and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously voted to appoint Wendy Grieco to the Beautification Committee, term to expire June 30, 2024. 
MINUTES

Moved by Nessralla and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously voted to approve the following Selectmen Minutes: 

Regular Session – October 24, 2023
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AFFIRMED WARRANTS & COMMITMENT

Moved by Nessralla and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously affirmed payment of the following warrants & commitment:

	School Warrant
	#42
	$ 504,677.90

	Vendor Warrant
	343
	$ 383,686.63

	School Warrant
	#44
	$   15,102.05

	Ambulance Commitments

11/6/23 – 11/12/23
	For
	$   59,898.86


APPROVED WARRANTS

Moved by Nessralla and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following warrants:

	Payroll Warrant
	#45
	$ 457,268.26

	Vendor Warrant
	#46
	$  231,056.21

	Withholding Warrant
	#47
	$ 160,716.63


Memo from Halifax Mobile Home Estates Association – Change to 430 units from 429 
The office received a letter from the Halifax Mobile Home Estates Association on November 15, 2023 stating that the mobile home that was damaged by fire has been replaced and occupied. This brings the total number of mobile homes back to 430. 
Moved by Bruno and seconded by Nessralla, the board voted to accept 430 units at the mobile home park. 
Review & Approve Special Town Meeting Warrant
Article 1 
Moved by Bruno and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously voted to recommend Article 1 with the proposed amendments. 
Article 2
Moved by Selig and seconded by Nessralla, the Board unanimously voted to accept Article 2 as presented. 
Article 3
Moved by Bruno and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously voted to recommend Article 3.
Article 4
Moved by Bruno and seconded by Nessralla, the Board unanimously voted to recommend Article 4.
Article 5
Moved by Bruno and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously voted to recommend Article 5.
Article 6
Moved by Bruno and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously voted to recommend Article 6.
Article 7
Moved by Bruno and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously voted to recommend Article 7.
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Assign Inspections of Alcohol License Holders
Nessralla will be doing all the inspections for the following license holders: 
   Monponsett Events LLC
   Country Club of Halifax 

   D’s Grille 58 

   Halifax Mobil

   Happy Dragon Restaurant

   Harmony Two Liquors

   Lindy’s General Store

   Lyonville Tavern and Restaurant

   Subham Inc.

   Unit 5 Bar, LLC

Town Flag Policy
A flag policy was drafted and presented to the board for consideration.  This policy would state that only the American, Military, State and Town flags could be flown on Town owned flag poles. 
Moved by Bruno and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously voted to accept Flag Policy drafted November 21, 2023. 
Vacation Carryover Policy 
The Haddad presented the Board with a vacation carryover policy.  This came to the Board’s attention when there was a significant number of requests last year to carry over vacation time. When too much time is carried over it can be a financial burden on the town if the employee is to quit or retire as it needs to be paid out.  The town wants to encourage people to use their vacation time. 
Moved by Bruno and seconded by Nessralla, the Board unanimously voted to adopt the Vacation Carryover Policy.  
Monponsett Events LLC – Chg. Manager - Common Vic., Weekly & Sunday Enter. Licenses  
Moved by Nessralla and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously voted to change the Manager at Monponsett Events LLC on its Common Victualler, Weekly Entertainment & Sunday Entertainment licenses to Jonathan Saphire.   
MBTA Action Plan
The consultant came to the Zoning By-Law Review Committee meeting and is working on how we can stay in compliance with minimal disruption here in town.  The consultant is working on a report which he is planning on presenting in February.
Morse Brothers
The permit has been submitted and sent to the applicant. 
Training for Boards and Committees
No update at this time.
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Town Administrator’s Update
· A few staff members but together a Thanksgiving lunch. 
· There is a new Cody’s Corner episode.
· Compensation study was approved and will be voted on at Town Meeting next month. 

· December 9th is Holidays in Halifax.
MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Selig and seconded by Nessralla, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 7:17 p.m.
-------------------------------------------------                         -------------------------------------------------

Naja R. Nessralla                                                              Date approved 
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Document referenced 

Talent Bank form from Wendy Grieco

Change of Manager applications from Monponsett Events LLC
